
Missouri State Skeet Association
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Zoom
12/23/21

• Meeting called to order by President, Bill McCaulley. Rob Armstrong, Rob Gyngard, Keith Haley, 
Tim Ripperger, Micah Gibbons, Craig Maravich, Jeff Nichols, Mark Presnell, Todd Schattegen and 
Bill Spurlock were also present.

• Minutes from the 11/18/21 meeting were approved.

• The state shoot program committee recommended offering the host club $20/100 for the 2022 
Missouri State Championship so the shoot would make a small profit for the MSSA, as there isn’t 
sufficient projected target fees and dues to support subsidizing the state shoot in 2022. Prairie Grove 
Shotgun Sports was next in the rotation. They rejected the offer, and countered with $32/100. After 
discussing the merits of strictly abiding with Article 8D of the bylaws, or using Article 4 Section 1M 
to interpret the intent of Article 8D, there was a vote. The vote was 6 to 4 to move the 2022 State 
Championship to the Springfield Rod & Gun Club, as they are willing to host the shoot for $20/100.

• The Banquet Shoot will be at the United Sportsmen’s Club in Jefferson City on April 8, 2022 – April 
10, 2022.

• A committee was appointed to determine how to fund the 2022 Points Shoot Challenge belt buckles. 
The members are Mark Presnell, Rob Armstong, Tim Ripperger and Bill Spurlock. The committee 
will report its recommendations at the February board meeting.

• John Vinton was inducted in the Missouri Skeet Hall of Fame, posthumously. The plaque will be 
presented to his family on April 9, 2022 at the Banquet Shoot. 

• The next Zoom meeting will be February 17, 2022 at 6 PM.

• Meeting adjourned.

Bill Spurlock, Secretary-Treasurer
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